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A Message from Mayor Amy Wilczynski. . . 

Amy
Warm regards,

Mayor Amy Wilczynski

A monthly electronic newsletter 
to keep residents informed.  

Please encourage friends and 
neighbors to sign up for Constant 

Contact by Clicking Here

Allendale The Borough of 

Happenings
August 2     23

I hope everyone is enjoying their summer! We are wrapping up another successful year at Crestwood with 
Labor Day festivities. The Holiday Observers will have their Water Festival on the south beach of Crestwood 
from 1pm to 4pm on Saturday, September 2nd. There will be water activities for all to participate. Also on 
Saturday, Tim Gysin will be back playing at the bandshell at 7pm. The grand finale will be Clan Na Vale piping 
out the season on Monday, September 4th at 5pm.

Please be mindful of kids as they start school and drive carefully and slowly! Good luck to all the moms and 
dads as you start a new school year, especially those who are sending their kids off to college.

We are also planning our 9/11 Candlelight Ceremony which always takes place on 9/11 at 7 pm. This year our 
speaker will be Allendale resident Frank DiMola. Frank will speak about his experience on September 11, 
2001, while on the 65th Floor of 1 World Trade Center when he was the Port Authority’s Assistant Director 
for Aviation for Operations. This is a special and reflective event to honor those lost and to never forget. 

We have been busy at Borough Hall collecting bids and answering questions for the new Community Center. 
Please see more info about this in this newsletter.  I will be posting the progress on my Mayor Amy Wilczynski 
Facebook page so be sure to check it out. 

Our administration has always taken advantage of available grants from the County, State, and Feds, it’s a lot 
of work, but we have saved taxpayers millions of dollars with this best practice. Many of the improvements in 
Crestwood were purchased with grant money. Our next project is to refurbish the tennis courts, and in case 
you are wondering…we will be adding Pickle Ball! However, to manage expectations, the project may take 
over 2 years since it will require a full demolition and lots of engineering to mitigate the excess water issue 
in that area. 

Allendale has seen a lot of activity with our utilities this summer. Veolia has one temporary treatment facility 
up and running and is close to starting the next. We are very fortunate to be ahead of the curve with this 
process that is affecting more than half the municipalities across the nation. PSE&G is wrapping up its pipe 
replacement project to improve its infrastructure. Thanks to all residents for their patience through these 
very important improvements.

Be on the lookout for another coffee with the mayor and council coming up in the fall.

Please follow the Borough and Mayor Facebook pages and say Hi if you see me around town.

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC2VzDPNPMBuvHA99oZBs_AA
https://www.facebook.com/AllendaleNJBorough
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100090443259816
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100090443259816
https://www.facebook.com/AllendaleNJBorough
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100090443259816


Quick Notes... 
FEMA’s Community Emergency Response Team (CERT) program educates citizens about disaster preparedness 
for hazards that may impact their area and provides training in basic disaster response skills, such as:

•	 Fire safety
•	 Light search and rescue
•	 Team organization
•	 Shelter fundamentals and management
•	 Disaster medical operations
•	 Disaster psychology

 

If you are interested in learning valuable skills to help family, friends, and neighbors during a disaster or 
emergency, consider joining Allendale’s Community Emergency Response Team. You can contribute and make a 
difference even if you don’t have a significant amount of time to volunteer. The next CERT Basic Training course 
is scheduled to run from September 26th through November 9th in Paramus. For questions about CERT, email 
allendalecertcoordinator@gmail.com.

NEWS 

Keep Up to Date with 
Voter Information on the 

2024 General Election
Click Here 

mailto:allendalecertcoordinator%40gmail.com?subject=
https://www.allendalenj.gov/borough-clerk/pages/voter-information


Veolia is in Allendale as part of its sweeping, $159 million project to protect 
residents by removing lead from the system. 

Beginning Monday, August 14, 2023, crews will be working to determine 
whether homes along 10 streets have a lead service line. This may include 
some digging, but representatives may also ask for access to the meter of some 
residents. The company will restore any areas that are disturbed during this 
process.

If lead is found, Veolia will remove it AT NO COST TO THE HOMEOWNER. 

During this project,  J. Fletcher Creamer & Son, Inc. (Creamer), a Veolia partner will be working on streets in 
Allendale.  To stay up to date on the upcoming work visit the Borough’s Website (www.allendalenj.gov).  

If you have any questions, please call Veolia at  1-800-422-5987.

Since 2019, Veolia has had more than a dozen crews working every day to replace lead 
service lines, the pipes from run from the main in the street to an individual home. We've 
removed more than 12,000 lines so far -- and we aren't slowing down until all the lead is 
gone. How do we do it? Here’s a video of one of our crews in action: https://www.youtube.
com/watch?v=xQv04aFTGKs

Veolia appreciates your patience. In the field and the lab, we’re working every day to remove lead and ensure our 
customers have superior drinking water and reliable service for generations to come.

Veolia - Lead Service Line Project
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SEPTEMBER 11TH CANDLELIGHT CEREMONY 
 SEPTEMBER 11 @ 7 PM (RAINORSHINE)

9 / 11 MEMO RIAL AT CRESTWOOD PARK 

http://www.allendalenj.gov
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=xQv04aFTGKs 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=xQv04aFTGKs 


 The Borough Code states that 
you must have your dog on its 

leash at all times. This includes 
Crestwood Park.  

CLICK HERE FOR ORDINANCE 

The XYZ Senior Club of Allendale
The XYZ Senior Club of Allendale, started in 1974, is a lively social club of 70 members, open to all 
senior residents in Allendale, age 55 and older.  Our meetings are held on the first Friday of each 
month from September to June, upstairs in Borough Hall, at 11:30 AM.  Members are also provided 
with an opportunity for a blood pressure reading and health assessment by the Bergen County 
nurses, before each meeting at 11 AM.
 
The Group enjoys a wide variety of activities.  Along with refreshments at each meeting there are 
guest speakers, special luncheons, games, movies and day trips by bus to places of interest chosen 
by the members.
 
Membership for the year is $15 and we welcome new members!

To learn more please contact our President, Maryann Richardson, @ 201-825-0576 or 
mary.ann301@yahoo.com or Rose Amatuzzi @ 201- 961- 2109 or ramatuzzi@hotmail.com

Although the Trex plastic film collection bin has been removed from 
Borough Hall, this material is still being collected at Shop Rite and 
Acme.  Until we find a new home for the bin, please continue to 
bring your material to the drop off bins located at the entrance to 
the supermarkets.  For additional information contact the Green 
Team at AllendaleGreenTeam@gmail.com

Also look for our new page on the borough web site which can be 
found HERE.

Allendale Green Team

https://ecode360.com/8917147?highlight=leash&searchId=11132115798108497#8917147
https://www.allendalenj.gov/community/pages/allendale-green-team-0


220/230 West Crescent Update
(formerly Black Millwork)

I I am happy to share that the Borough has 
gone out to bid for the community center 
and if all goes well, we will have a builder by 
the end of the month and start construction 
within the next few months.

For clarification, the 70 rental units that you 
see up now at 220 WC will be at the back 
of the building. Our community center 
is the front façade of the building. This is 
why there are no windows facing the West 
Crescent side.

The community center will have a large meeting/community room with a kitchenette on one side and a gym with 
a larger commercial kitchen on the other side. The facility will serve the entire community from our toddlers to 
our seniors. The municipal offices and library will remain at 500 WC.

It is also important to know that we are very fortunate to have only 70 units at this site. The Borough acquired the 
entire property from a Brooklyn based developer who was known to build high density housing.

In addition, when we went to sell the property and go to bid, the other bidders proposed hundreds of units and 
another proposal with up to 300.

We were able to negotiate this deal because we were one of only 6 municipalities out of 566, who received 
certifications for all 3 rounds for Fair Share Housing (formally called Mt Laurel and COAH)

Because of vision and good planning, we didn’t have to build super high density like our neighboring towns. For 
example

•	 Montvale- 1000+
•	 Mahwah- 800 +
•	 Old Tappan- 229
•	 USR- 200 +
•	 SR - 277 w/187 affordable
•	 Park Ridge -800

While we all would rather see no rentals/
condos, this is the reality we live in now 
with Fair Share Housing obligations. We 
are fortunate and I am proud that we were able to negotiate this deal as well as carve out space for a community 
center, something we desperately need and were very close to not having.

I have personally worked hard on this project since 2018 with many ups and downs and COVID in the middle. I 
know in my heart that this is the best deal for the community and will continue to work hard to get the community 
center built.

If anyone would like more information, please email me at: amywilczynski@allendalenj.gov or any council person.

mailto:%20amywilczynski%40allendalenj.gov%20?subject=


Allendale Allendale 
Police Department Police Department 

$20 / hour$20 / hour

Per-diem Positions oPen now!Per-diem Positions oPen now!

work times during normal school days:work times during normal school days:
7:45 am to 9:00 am7:45 am to 9:00 am

11:15 am to 12:45 am11:15 am to 12:45 am
3:00 Pm to 4:00 Pm3:00 Pm to 4:00 Pm

relief/fill in guards can elect to cover all three relief/fill in guards can elect to cover all three 
times or one or two! every bit helPs!  training, times or one or two! every bit helPs!  training, 

equiPment, and Periodic Physical included!equiPment, and Periodic Physical included!

contact the allendale Police at info@allendalePd.org contact the allendale Police at info@allendalePd.org or or 
201-825-1900 for more information or to aPPly!201-825-1900 for more information or to aPPly!

be a Part of our team!be a Part of our team!
contribute to the safety of our children!contribute to the safety of our children!

become an allendale school crossing guard!become an allendale school crossing guard!

Allendale Allendale 
Police Department Police Department 

Railroad Parking Permits Railroad Parking Permits 
Railroad parking permits expire on August 31st and can be renewed 24 hours per day at 
Police Headquarters.  Fee remains the same as last year: $75.00 including tax for residents 
and $300.00 including tax for non-residents. Exact change cash or check only.



Allendale History Fred Litt
Borough Historian

In this June 1928 autographed image from William 
Reimer to borough clerk George Wilson, Allendale’s 

first and newly appointed chief of police William 
J. Reimer (right) stands in front of the Allendale 

firehouse (which served as the borough hall), with, 
from left to right, marshals Jay Hollenback (badge 

three), Mills Ackerson (badge one), and Jack 
Hogan (badge two). 

The Allendale Police Department dedicated its new 
headquarters at 290 Franklin Turnpike on November 11, 

2006. Pictured here are, from left to right, (first row) Sgt. Todd 
Griffith, Sgt. Joseph Carey, Chief Robert Herndon, Sgt. George 

Scherb, Sgt. Al McCarthy, and Dispatcher Patrick Leonard; 
(second row) Officer Joe Galasso, Officer Michael Dillon, Officer 

Sean Hubbard, Det. John Mattiace, and Dispatcher Peggy 
Timony. The new 9,000-square-foot building cost $3 million. 

Allendale Police Department  Allendale Police Department  
In 1895, Allendale’s first elected mayor and council appointed 
James Linkroum as the borough marshal. He was paid $25 for 
the year and provided with a badge and handcuffs. In 1928, 
the council established the Allendale Police Department 
(APD) with William J. Reimer as the chief of police. With 
accusations of bullying and cronyism, the council voted to 
disband the police department on March 14, 1939, and the 
marshal system returned. On January 3, 1959, the mayor and 
council voted to reestablish the Allendale Police Department, 
appointing Robert D. Wilson as chief of police and Frank A. 
Parenti Jr. as police sergeant. Upon Chief Wilson’s retirement, 
Frank Parenti was sworn in as police chief on June 1, 1967. 
Anne Kanze became APD’s first female officer on August 9, 
1979, and in 1980, the K-9 unit was established with officer 
Andrew Baum working with his new partner Guardian, 
a German shepherd. Robert Herndon and George “Chip” 

Scherb followed Parenti as police chief on January 4, 1990, and May 12, 2011, respectively. Michael 
Dillon was appointed Allendale’s newest police chief on January 3, 2022.

The police chief ’s home typically served as police headquarters. Chief marshal Kenneth Booth’s 
home on West Maple Avenue was considered police headquarters during his tenure in the 1940s. 
The first Public Safety Office was established in 1951 
across from the Allendale Hotel at 126 West Allendale 
Avenue. In 1961, the borough took possession of the 
American Legion’s War Memorial Building on Franklin 
Turnpike, providing space on the first floor for APD. 
In 1971, the APD rented a private home at 59 Cottage 
Place, remaining there until 1978, when the department 
moved back into 290 Franklin Turnpike after the borough 
administration moved to 500 West Crescent Avenue. The 
building at 290 Franklin Turnpike was razed in 2005, 
and a new 9,000-square-foot police headquarters was 
dedicated on the same site on November 11, 2006.   



 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

COMMUNITY
SERVICE CLUB 

...will resume this Fall for students 
grades 6 through 12

 

This club provides an opportunity to complete
community service hours, while having fun

and giving back to our community.
 

Meetings will be every other Friday at 4pm.

JOIN US IN
HELPING
OTHERS!

CLICK HERE FOR MORE INFORMATION

Lee Memorial Library's Tween/Teen Program 
is excited to announce:

Please follow this link to learn more, and
fill out the survey to express interest. 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdocil3DA6q88tg2zeUFAM6lpOF_Pb4rNHlqjRVzGA9nJEEDw/viewform


Join us in Promoting
 
 

 to Support Ovarian Cancer Awareness
 
 

Paint any nail Teal
 (at your local nail salon)

 

Select a Teal dinner mint
 (from a local restaurant)

 
 
 

Turn the Town Teal

September 2023 is National Ovarian Cancer 
Awareness Month in the Borough of Allendale.  At 
the May 25th Mayor & Council meeting Women’s Club 
members Lisa Katz and Laura Dinoia joined Mayor 
Amy Wilczynski in declaring September National 
Ovarian Cancer Awareness Month.  Thank you to the 
Allendale Woman’s Club for all their efforts to raise 
awareness of this disease.

The Allendale Woman’s Club will place teal ribbons 
around trees throughout the Borough of Allendale as 

part of “Turn the Towns Teal”, a campaign to raise awareness of ovarian cancer. 
 

Each year, thousands of women are diagnosed with and go on to 
battle valiantly against this disease. Yet, ovarian cancer remains 
difficult to detect, and women are often not diagnosed until the 
disease has reached an advanced stage. Because early detection is the 
best defense against ovarian cancer, it is essential that women know 
the risk factors associated with the disease.



TOWN-WIDE GARAGE SALE

Saturday, October 21st
9am to 4pm

(Rain date: Sunday, October 22nd)

Back by popular demand, the AWC heard you!

Dig out those unwanted treasures hidden away in your attic, basement, closets, and garage. Get ready
for the Allendale Town-Wide Garage Sale! For a $30.00 fee you hold your own garage sale at your home,
townhouse or condo within Allendale.

● No permit required - the Allendale Woman’s Club did the paperwork for you.
● Your address will be included on a map provided to bargain seekers on the day of the sale so
bargain hunters can find you (deadline Oct 7th)!

● You get loads of free advertising for your garage sale organized by the AWC!

For more information, email Shirley at AWCtownwide@gmail.com or visit the Allendale Woman’s Club

website at allendalewomansclub.org.

To register, please complete the following information and return it with your payment of $30

to:

Allendale Woman’s Club, 83 West Maple Avenue, Allendale or PO Box 284, Allendale, NJ 07401.

Name: _______________________________ Email (important!): ____________________________

Street Address: ____________________________________________ Phone #: ______________

Type of items:

______________________________________________________________________

Please make your check payable to: Allendale Woman’s Club. The non-refundable fee of $30.00

must be received no later than October 7th to ensure inclusion on the map.



 

yet it is present…even in Allendale.





Spotter Laternfly Information 
Spotted Lanternfly (SLF), Lycorma delicatula, is an invasive 
planthopper native to China, India, and Vietnam; it is also established 
in South Korea, Japan and the U.S. It was first discovered in the U.S. 
in Pennsylvania in Berks County in 2014 and has spread to other 
counties in PA, as well as the states of New Jersey, Delaware, Maryland, 
Virginia, West Virginia, New York, Connecticut and Ohio.

This insect has the potential to greatly impact agricultural crops and 
hardwood trees. SLF feeds on the plant sap of many different plants 
including grapevines, maples, black walnut, and other important 
plants in NJ. While it does not harm humans or animals, it can reduce 
the quality of life for people living in heavily infested areas.

Why You Should Care
SLF is a serious invasive pest with a healthy appetite for our plants and it can be a significant nuisance, affecting the 
quality of life and enjoyment of the outdoors. The spotted lanternfly uses its piercing-sucking mouthpart to feed 
on sap from over 70 different plant species. It has a strong preference for economically important plants and the 
feeding damage significantly stresses the plants which can lead to decreased health and potentially death.

As SLF feeds, the insect excretes honeydew (a sugary substance) which can attract bees, wasps, and other insects. 
The honeydew also builds up and promotes the growth for sooty mold (fungi), which can cover the plant, forest 
understories, patio furniture, cars, and anything else found below SLF feeding.

If you see a Spotted Lanternfly, help us Stomp it Out!

Learn More
To learn more about Lanterflies and what you can do 
to help “Stomp It Out”  visit the NJ Dept. of Agriculte’s 
website at:

www.nj.gov/agriculture/divisions/pi/prog/pests-
diseases/spotted-lanternfly/

Source: NJ Dept. of Agriculture

http://www.nj.gov/agriculture/divisions/pi/prog/pests-diseases/spotted-lanternfly/
http://www.nj.gov/agriculture/divisions/pi/prog/pests-diseases/spotted-lanternfly/


Garbage & Recycling Reminders 
•	 All items should be put out starting at 6pm the night before the scheduled collection.
•	 Building materials and wood pallets are not collected by our garbage contractor. You must 

make your own arrangements to dispose of them. 

•	 You must schedule a one-time, courtesy move-out pickup with info@AllendaleNJ.gov at least 
4 WEEKS in advance. No metal, electronics, or recyclable materials collected. 

•	 Remember to make sure that the lids are securely on top of your cans, especially garbage. This 
will help keep wildlife at bay.

 GARBAGE
•	 Household kitchen, office and bathroom 

trash
•	 Styrofoam

BULKY TRASH
•	 Furniture
•	 Carpeting
•	 Non-metal items
•	 Windows/mirrors/pane glass must be 

taped with an “X”

RECYCLING 
Container One:
•	 Newspapers and inserts
•	  Junk mail, envelopes, office, notebook, 

construction paper
•	 Smooth and corrugated cardboard
•	 Glossy magazines and catalogs
•	 Soft covered books and telephone books
•	 Non-metallic wrapping paper and greeting 

cards
•	 Shredded paper
•	 Brown grocery bags
Container Two:
•	 Food and beverage containers
•	 Plastic containers with a recycling code 1, 

2, 5, 7
•	 Aluminum cans, foil
•	 Aseptic packaging (ex: soup, milk 

containers)
•	 Metal cans and empty aerosol cans
•	 Green, clear and brown glass bottles and jars
** Please note that there are 2 separate trucks that 
pick up recyclables.

METAL
•	 Anything that is least 75% metal
•	 Artificial Holiday Trees

•	 Collection containers can be no 
larger than 30 gallons.  

•	 Bulk Trash must be placed on the 
curb and not placed in the road.

•	 Food containers being recycled need 
to be rinsed and cleaned before you 
dispose. 

•	 Soiled pizza boxes are garbage and 
NOT recyclable.  

mailto:info%40allendalenj.gov?subject=




Visit www.bcua.org for full details

2023 Household Hazardous Waste 
(HHW) Collections

Bergen County Campgaw Reservation
200 Campgaw Rd., Mahwah

Saturday, May 13, 2023
Saturday, July 15, 2023

Saturday, September 9, 2023
 Bergen Community College

400 Paramus Rd., Paramus
Sunday, April 16, 2023
Sunday, June 11, 2023

Sunday, October 15, 2023
HHW event collection hours are 9:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. (rain or shine)

2023 Document Shredding, Electronics 
Recycling and Tire Recycling

  Bergen Community College
400 Paramus Rd., Paramus

Sunday, April 30, 2023
Saturday, August 12, 2023

 
Bergen County Campgaw Reservation

200 Campgaw Rd., Mahwah
Saturday, June 3, 2023

Sunday, October 1, 2023

Document shredding, electronics and tire recycling event collection hours are 

9:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m. (rain or shine)

2023 COMPOST PERMIT
NOW ON SALE!  

Permits cost $30.00. Applications can be filled out online at 

WWW.ALLENDALENJ.GOV

COMPOST SITE 2023 SEASON
APRIL 2ND to DECEMBER 10TH 

http://www.bcua.org
https://www.allendalenj.gov/recycling-garbage/pages/compost-site-grass-brush-branches


ADMINISTRATION, CLERK’S OFFICE, 
BOARD OF HEALTH, & TAX ASSESSOR’S OFFICE

Ron Kistner, Administrative Officer 
RonKistner@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 501

Linda L. Cervino, Clerk 
LindaCervino@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 216 

Amanda Richards, Administrative Assistant
AmandaRichards@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 218

John Gil, Director of Communication 
JohnGil@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 211

 Angela Mattiace, Tax Assessor 
AngelaMattiace@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 210 

Health Department
HealthDept@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 211 

VITAL STATISTICS RECORDS 
(marriage licenses, death and birth certificates)

Northwest Bergen Regional Health Commission 201-445-7217 

BUILDING DEPARTMENT 
Linda Garofalo, Technical Assistant  

LindaGarofalo@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 201
Anthony Hackett, Construction Official 

CodeOfficial@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 208

LAND USE, ENGINEERING, & PROPERTY MAINTENANCE
Linda Garofalo, Land Use Administrator 

LindaGarofalo@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 212 
Mike Limatola, PMO

mikelimatola@allendalenj.gov

TAX & FINANCE OFFICE
Alison Altano, CFO 

AlisonAltano@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 205 
Gina Wittmaack, Tax Collector 

GinaWittmaack@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 206 

ALLENDALE MUNICIPAL COURT 
Rose Novelli-Salyer, Court Administrator 

novellir@ho-ho-kusboro.com OR 201-652-0699 



@AllendaleNJBorough 

www.allendalenj.govGet In Touch. . . Stay Connected. . . 

Mayor & Council 
Amy Wilczynski, Mayor 
AmyWilczynski@AllendaleNJ.gov

Liz Homan, Council President 
LizHoman@AllendaleNJ.gov

Chair – Water, Sewer and Public Utilities Committee
Member of Administration, Finance and Human Resources Committee

Joseph Daloisio, Councilman 
JosephDaloisio@AllendaleNJ.gov 

Chair – Land Use & Construction Code Committee
Member of Facilities, Parks and Recreation Committee

Susanne Lovisolo, Councilwoman 
SusanneLovisolo@AllendaleNJ.gov

Chair – Administration, Finance and Human Resources Committee
Member of Land Use & Construction Code Committee

Ed O’Connell, Councilman 
EdwardOConnell@AllendaleNJ.gov 

Chair – Public Works Committee
Member of Public Safety Committee

Matt O’Toole, Councilman 
MatthewOToole@AllendaleNJ.gov 

Chair – Public Safety Committee
Member of Public Works Committee

Tyler Yaccarino, Councilman
TylerYaccarino@AllendaleNJ.gov 

Chair – Facilities, Parks and Recreation Committee 
Member of Water, Sewer and Public Utilities Committee

http://www.allendalenj.gov

